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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2012-730
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Members Yarborough, Love, Holt, Redman, Carter, Lee, Lumb and Joost
Date of Introduction: December 11, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F
Date of Analysis: December 13, 2012
Type of Action: Appropriation; designation of oversight department
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $8 million from the Supervisor of Elections’ operating budget ($990,903), an existing SOE Banking Fund authorization for Gateway elections center capital improvements ($2,247,000) and new Banking Fund borrowing ($4,762,097) to fund the construction of a new, unified elections facility on West Union Street downtown to replace the two existing Supervisor of Elections (SOE) facilities.  The bill designates the Public Works Department as the oversight agency for the project.

Background Information: The SOE currently occupies two buildings – the administrative headquarters in approximately 10,000 square feet on East Monroe Street and the operations center in approximately 50,000 square feet at the Gateway Mall on Norwood Avenue.  The proposed unified replacement site is the City-owned Sax property on West State Street at Davis Street, the site of a City-incentivized restaurant project that was constructed but never opened.  The Supervisor of Elections has expressed dissatisfaction with the physical condition of the current operations center in the Gateway Mall, and the building has been in financial difficulty and was under threat of foreclosure by the mortgage holder.  The Supervisor has described his preferred specifications for a new building, which include 65,000 square feet of space on one level, 2 loading docks (for moving voting equipment and tabulating machinery into and out of the warehouse space), 150 parking spaces, and location on a JTA bus line for public accessibility.  Mayor Brown has proposed relocating the Property Appraiser’s office out of the Yates Building and moving the Supervisor of Elections to that space.
Policy Impact Area: Supervisor of Elections operations
Fiscal Impact: The bill would appropriate $990,903 from the Supervisor of Elections’ current operating budget and authorize $4,762,097 of new Banking Fund borrowing to supplement $2,247,000 of existing Banking Fund borrowing authorization.
Analyst: Clements
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